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	The Commissioner
Australian Human Rights Commission

GPO Box 5218
SYDNEY   NSW   2001 

BY E-MAIL: lgbti@humanrights.gov.au
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	Date

	
	24 November 2010   


Dear Commissioner,

PROTECTION FROM DISCRIMINATION ON THE BASIS OF SEXUAL ORIENTATION AND SEX AND/OR GENDER IDENTITY: DISCUSSION PAPER
Introduction
Thank you for the opportunity to contribute to the discussion on the protection of lesbian, gay, bisexual, trans and intersex ("LGBTI") people from discrimination in Australia.
I am the Senior Pastor of NewHope Baptist Church in Melbourne, Victoria.  It is a church of over 1,200 people and I believe that the views that I express in this letter are reflective of the views of the members of the church that I lead.

Balance

I recognise that the Commission is understandably concerned to protect members of the LGBTI community from unfair discrimination.  However, the right to be free from discrimination must be balanced with other rights. 
The right of people of faith to give expression to their faith in their personal life and as part of a community is recognised in Article 18 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights ("ICCPR").   It is also supported by the rights to freedom of expression and freedom of association in Articles 19 and 22.  

Exceptions
Accordingly, anti-discrimination legislation should include exceptions for people, as individuals and as a community, to express their genuinely held religious and moral beliefs and to act in accordance with those beliefs in employment, education and the provision of goods and services and accommodation.

I would not support the introduction of federal anti-vilification legislation as our experience in Victoria suggests that it is an unwarranted impost on freedom of expression, even where it contains exceptions.
Powers of the Commission
In relation to the powers of the Commission, I suggest that it would not be appropriate for an extension of the Commission's role to seek a tribunal or court hearing, nor would it be appropriate for the Commission to enforce sanctions.  Reporting and declarations are appropriate to express the views of the Commission and to influence behaviour.
Conclusion

I thank the Commission for the opportunity to contribute to this discussion and look forward to the published report.
Yours faithfully
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Rev. Allan Demond, Ph.D.
Senior Pastor, NewHope Baptist Church
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